SUBJECT	Joint Leisure Advisory Board Terms of Reference
CABINET MEMBER	Councillor Liz Walsh – Portfolio Holder for Healthy
	Communities
RESPONSIBLE OFFICER	Joanna Swift, Head of Legal and Democratic Services
REPORT AUTHOR	Charlie Griffin 01494 732011;
	charlie.griffin@chilternandsouthbucks.gov.uk
WARD/S AFFECTED	Not ward specific

1. Purpose of Report

The Cabinet are asked to consider the proposal to change the name of the Joint Leisure Advisory Board (LAB) to the Active Life Advisory Board, and amend the group's Terms of Reference accordingly. Members of the Healthy Communities Policy Advisory Group (PAG) considered the proposal at the PAG meeting held on 8 April 2019.

RECOMMENDATION that Cabinet

Agree to change the name of the Joint Leisure Advisory Board to the Active Life Advisory Board and to amend the Terms of Reference accordingly.

2. Reasons for Recommendation

It is proposed that the name of the LAB be amended to the Active Life Advisory Board to reflect the current role of the LAB and ensure that the Council is in the best position to contribute effectively to the public health agenda. To ensure the Board's Terms of Reference remain relevant and fit for purpose.

3. Content of Report

The Leisure Advisory Board was established to oversee and monitor the leisure operator contract. In order to maximise the opportunities for partnership working across Chiltern and South Bucks District Councils, Cabinet agreed to amend the Board's Terms of Reference on 6 September 2016 to establish a Joint Leisure Advisory Board to work in partnership with South Bucks District Council, Greenwich Leisure Limited (GLL), the County Sport Partnership (LEAP), the Chiltern Clinical Group (CCG), Public Health and others to maximise physical activity across the districts.

The LAB supports the preventative public health agenda which is reflected in the wide range of members that attend meetings. As well as monitoring the leisure centre contract performance, projects now include social prescribing, community outreach to address social isolation, falls prevention, exercise referral, and the roll out of the 'Live Well, Stay Well' referral portal. It is therefore proposed that the name of the LAB be changed to the Active Life Advisory Board to better reflect the current role of the LAB and ensure that the Council positions itself to contribute effectively to the public

CDC Cabinet 23 April 2019

health agenda. The Cabinet are asked to agree to the group's change in name and amend the Terms of Reference accordingly. The proposed changes to the Terms of Reference are attached at Appendix 1.

4. Consultation

Not applicable

5. Corporate Implications

- Financial there are no direct financial implications arising directly from this report.
- Legal an effective decision-making process accords with best practice and good governance generally.
- · Risks issues none specific
- · Equalities none specific

6. Links to Council Policy Objectives

This report supports the Council's aim: we will work towards safe, healthy and cohesive communities.

Background	None, other than those referred to in this report.
Papers:	